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3rd Annual Alumni Day March 30, 1974 
In November an orange "teaser" card an­

nouncing that the date for the Third Annual 
Dental Hygiene Alumni Day would be on Sat­
urday, March 30, 1974, was sent to all a­
lumni. We hope that you noted this date on 
your new 1974 calendars and that you are 
planning to attend this meeting. The clas­
ses celebrating a fifth year reunion are 
I.U.S.D. Indianapolis - 1954, 1959, 1964, 

A:ind 1969. I.U.S.D. Ft. Wayne 1969 is also 
W celebrating their fifth year reunion. 

Although it is customary for those who 
were graduated in classes which are in re­
union to make a special effort to attend, 
we would like to greet graduates from all 
classes from all four schools. 

The co-chairmen for the 1974 meeting are 
Jackie Gray 157 and Pamela E. Guyton '69. 
Believing that "Variety is the Spice of 
Life", they have made some changes in the 
format. Here it is! 

The 1'B,i_g Too.th N»a1td" ,u, p1tuen;ted ea.ch 
yea.It .to .the ci.a.6.6e& w..U.h .the lughu.t peJt­
cen,ta.ge a.nd .the mo.6.t Jtdu/tn,Lng al.umnl. Why 
no.t help youJr. ci.a.6.6 wln .tlu-6 yea.Jt by c.omlng 
.to Ae.umru. Va.y, Ma1tc.h 3 0 .th. 

Schedule Of Events 
-.io:OO A.M.: Registration Student Union Building, I.U.M.C. Come early to allow time to re­

new old friendships and view the Dental Hygiene exhibits from 

4!t1: 30 A.M.: Luncheon 

the Ft. Wayne, South Bend, Evansville, and Indianapolis campuses. 
Coffee will be served. 

Mistress of Ceremonies - Mrs. Suzanne S. Boundy, Director of 
Dental Hygiene, . L-u. S. D. - Indianapolis. 
Speaker - Miss Ruby Allen, Master Graphoanalyst 
Presentation of Awards 

(Continued on page 2) 
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1:00 P.M.: Tour Board buses for a drive to the Indianapolis Museum of Art where 
you will enjoy a guided tour of the Museum which is still pol­
ishing the newness of its grand quarters and is the major show­
case for art in Indiana. 

3:00P.M.: Board buses for the return trip to the Student Union Building. 

3:30 P.M.: Class Reunion 1969 Ft. Wayne - I.U.M.C. Union Building - Informal Gathering. 

7:00P.M.: Class Reunion 
(Reception & 

Dinner) 

1954 Indianapolis - Stouffer's Indianapolis Inn 
1959 Indianapolis - Stouffer's Indianapolis Inn 
1964 Indianapolis - Columbia Club, Indianapolis 
1969 Indianapolis - Indianapolis Athletic Club 

HOW MUCH?? $4.50 will cover all of your expenses for the day except for Class Reunion 
Receptions and Dinners. Special reservation forms have been sent to all Class Reunion Alumni. 
Please use the enclosed envelope and mail the check for your reservation as soon as possible, 
but no later than Monday, March 25th. 

ALUMNI CORNER 
I.U.S.D. - Indianapolis 

Class of 1952 - CHARLOTTE HAVENS VERBARG has 
been bringing her daughters to the Alumni 
meetings hoping that one of them might 
become interested in becoming a dental hy­
gienist. GLORIA H. HUXOLL is still on 
the faculty at the Fort Wayne Regional Cam­
pus. She will be rid of one big headache 
when she completes degree requirements this 
summer. PAULINE REVERS attended a meeting 
on Motivation at the State Board of Health 
in April. She is still practicing and had 
been to Europe in '72. 

Class of 1953 - BEATRICE DAVIS PIERSON is 
now living in Utah. GERALDINE FRAZIER is 
a single again and very happy. ELIZABETH 
GILCHRIST KECK took some refresher courses 
last spring and is practicing part time. 
It was nice to see JUANITA HUITEMA at the 
I.D.H.A. meeting in May. SHIRLEY WHALEY 
DAY is Secretary of I.D.H.A. The Christmas 
card from the HALLES (MARILOU SHIDELER) was 
a picture of the whole family including two 
dogs. Their children are quite grown up. 

Class of 1954 - JOAN L. KLINE was married 
to Mr. Marvin Yoder on June 29, 1973. 
They are living in South Bend, In. The POFA 
(MARILYN) have moved from Elmhurst, Ill. to• 
El Paso, Texas where her husband is direc-
tor of an electronics division. Their two 
oldest daughters are in college. Mar-
ilyn has been working full time and hopes to 
practice in Texas. MR. and MRS. ROBERT 
BAILEY and family are living in 
Greenwich, Conn. Bob commutes to his office 
in New York. (Continued on page 3) 
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Class of 1957 - DR. AND MRS. JOHN LINDSAY 
(NANCY DUDDING) and daughter Jeanne have 
moved from Corpus Christie, Texas to Subic 
Bay, Phillippine Islands. Dr. Lindsay, an 
oral surgeon, is assigned to the U.S. Navy 
Hospital. They are pleased with the transfer 
and are looking forward to traveling in the 
Far East. PEG FIXEL HENSLEY is working 
on Saturday mornings only. The newest ad­
dition to the family is a two month old 
Alaskan Macamute (dog). CORRINE NOWINSKI 
PATTON is practicing two days a week. She 
will supervise the field work of the dental 
hygiene students on the South Bend Regional 
Campus in the spring. 

Class of 1958 - SISTER JUDITH BECKER is 
living at the convent but is practicing in 
two dental offices in Glendora, Cal. She is 
happy to be back in her own profession. 

Class of 1959 - DONNA DOSS HALES enclosed a 
picture of Heather in her Christmas card. 
Heather is five years old, has been taking 
violin lessons for two years and was going 
to be in her first Suzuki recital -- a very 
talented little girl and pretty too. 

Class of 1962 - MR. and MRS. HERBERT WEST 
(HILA DRAPER) spent their vacation with 
Hilas' parents. The Wests live in Rich­
mond, Cal. Hila is still practicing. 
BARBARA COHEN SOLOMON is enrolled in a new 
graduate degree program leading to a 
Master of Science Degree in Allied Health 
Sciences Education on the I.U.M.C. campus. 
RAMONA SCHOONOVER JAMES (MRS. STEVE) has 
been living in Golden, Colorado but was 
expecting to move to Idaho. DR. and MRS. 
KEITH YODER (KAREN MASBAUM) and family 
are now located at Kileman Jara Christian 
Medical Centre, Moshi Tanzacia, East Afri-

4'a. Dr. Yoder will be involved in a 
program of service and teaching and Karen 
hopes to be allowed to train some dental 
auxillaries. REV. and MRS. THOMAS 
GOTSCH (AUDREY) and daughters Christine 

---6) and Allison (3) are living in Oakland 
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Gardens, N.Y. where Tom is associate pas-
tor of Bethany Parish --a Chinese, Span-
ish, Anglo congregation. He is also 
campus pastor of Queens College in N.Y.C. 
He is preparing to take his qualifying ex-
ams for his doctorate at Princeton, Univer­
sity and Audrey is preparing for qualify-
ing exams for a doctorate in socio-medical 
research at Columbia University. 

Class of 1963 - This is the only class that 
publishes a newsletter. 1973 was the tenth 
anniversary of this class. Thirteen were 
present for the alumni luncheon and sixteen 
for a pitch in supper later at CARMINE 
McDONALDS. 

Class of 1964 - I saw VIVIAN WALTON DILLS 
at the 50th Anniversary meeting of the 
A.D.H.A. in Houston, Texas. She is very 
enthusiastic about her work with the den­
tal hygiene students at the University of 
Oklahoma. KATHY (HEATH) BRYN has been work­
ing on the Dental Health Task Force Pro-
ject and has had some interesting articles ­
published in The Journal of I.D.A. 

Class of 1965 - SARAH WILSON WILLBOURN has 
completed degree requirements and has moved 
back to California. ANITA (HUBBARD) WEAVER 
had a second daughter, Shelby, in July and 
is now back at I.U.S.D. as a full time 
faculty member in dental hygiene. KATHY 
ZIEGLER is an instructor on the Dental 
Hygiene faculty of Indiana State University 
at Evansville. 

Class of 1966 - KATHY (BERKS) ROLL is back 
at I.U.S.D. working on a B.S. degree, 

Class of 1967 - The PELLS, ELS (APON) and 
John and two children are living in Holly­
wood, Florida where John is practicing. 
The WRIGHTS, JIM and IDA (HORDYK) are liv­
ing in Rutland, Vermont, where Dick is 
practicing. They have three children. 

(Continued on page 4) 
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Class of 1968 - NANCY (CLINE) HOLTZCLAW is 
President of the Missouri Dental Hygienists' 
Association and attended the A.D.H.A. meet­
ing as a delegate from Missouri. She is 
practicing full time. The SCOTTS. DIANE 
(ROHLFING) and BOB have moved to Columbus 
where Bob is the pharmacist in the hospital 
and Diane is in private practice. The 
VAN DORNS, PAUL and PAT have added a little 
boy to their family. His name is Mathew Paul. 

Class of 1969 - DR. and MRS. BENJAMIN 
FRANK (SUSAN BERK) have moved to Miami, 
Florida. MARTHA KELSEY resigned her com­
mission in the United States Medical Ser­
vice Corps and was married to Mr. David 
Shouldis on November 24, 1973. They are 
living in San Antonio, Texas. It was good 
to see JUDITH STOUT at the state meeting in 
May. She is on the Dental Hygiene faculty 
at the University of Iowa. MARGARET GOSS­
WEILER, PAMELA (ENGLE) GUYTON, MARSHA (WALL) 

A\RREIRO, PAMELA (VINCENT) NEWMAN, RUTHANN 
""'ABBOTT) TODD, JACKIE (TREES) HUDSON, 

NANCY (VICE) OVERBECK, STEPHANIE (THIESING) 
SMITH, and KATHRYN (WILKEMEYER) HOFFER de­
serve credit for their efforts in planning 
the annual Dental Hygiene Alumni Day. 

Class of 1970 - PATRIC!~ (HUDGENS) HEFNER is 
a part time instructor in Dental Hygiene at 
I.U.S.D.-Indianapolis. BARBARA SMITH is 
with the State Board of Health Dental Divi­
sion. KAY (BARVE) CULLIGAN received a B.S. 
degree in May 1972. The Culligans have been 
living in Wausau, Wisconsin, but are expect­
ing to move to Chicago in the near future. 

Class of 1971 - DEBRA (DOWNHAUER) BECKNER is 
Vice President of I.D.H.A., PAMELA FRYER is 
Treasurer of C.I.D.H.A. and also Chairman of 
the AD HOC - Legislative Committee of 
I.D.H.A. ROBERTA HILDEBRAND is Plaque 
Control Therapist at I.U.S.D.-Indianapolis. 

Class of 1972 - RITA MARTZ received her B.S. 
degree and is with the State Board of 

- 1th - Dental Division. 
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Class of 1973 - The following members of this 
class are enrolled in the degree program 
LINDA DOCK, STEPHANIE ERLICHMAN, PAMELA 
HOPKINS, BETH LEATHERMAN, MARLA MARSEE, 
MARSHA SMITH, LAURIE STANCIK, NANCY STUTSMAN. 
JULIE CAROLE i s a research assistant in the 
Dental Department of the Riley Hospital for 
Children. 
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Pl a n to PARTI CI PATE 
in the 1974 Tabl e Clin i c s 
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